
1969: Retrospective Conversion (RECON) 

In 1969, CLR awarded the Library of Congress $25,000 for a pilot project 
to convert retrospective cataloging records to machine-readable form. 
Over the previous years, CLR had helped support development of Project 
MARC (Machine Readable Cataloging), which distributed standard 
cataloging information in machine-readable form. But the MARC program 
focused on current cataloging only, and there was an urgent need to 
convert earlier cataloging records to machine-readable form.

The description on the following pages is taken from the 13th annual 
report of the Council on Library Resources, Inc., for the period ending 
June 30, 1969, pp. 12–17.






